MINUTES

Board of Registrars' Meeting February 28, 2019 10:00 a.m. City Hall – Room 208

Present: Patricia Lucier, Gwen Mikailov and Susan Waye. Also Present City Clerk Patricia D. Piecuch

- 1. P. Lucier called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.
- 2. G. Mikailov motioned to accept the minutes of Board of Registrars' meeting of January 24, 2019. Seconded by S. Waye. Motion passed.
- 3. S. Waye motioned to accept the City Clerk's report of deletions, additions and corrections to the checklist. Seconded by G. Mikailov. Motion passed. City Clerk P. Piecuch explained to the Board that from January until this meeting the office had processed 629 transactions, including 30-day letters from information received by candidates to the City Clerk's Office as well as those that completed voter deletion cards at the elections in 2018.
- 4. S. Way motioned to certify the checklist to be used at the March 5, 2019 Special Municipal Election. Seconded by G. Mikailov. Motion passed. City Clerk P. Piecuch notated there were 57,828 registered voters in Nashua and provided the Board with that breakdown.
- 5. S. Waye moved to appoint the following as Deputy Voter Registrars for the March 5, 2019 Special Municipal Election. Seconded by G. Mikailov. Motion passed.
 - Ward 1 Gwendolyn Mikailov and Meghan Brady; Ward 2 Janeth Orozco Sanchez and William Cobb; Ward 3 Patricia Mullin and Joan Connacher; Ward 4 Robert Fonden and Migdalia Padilla; Ward 5 Vicki Meagher and Judith Vowels; Ward 6, Susan Waye and Sandie Saint; Ward 7, Jeannine Gagnon and Gloria Fulgoni; Ward 8 Roy Goodman and Michele Edington and Ward 9 Sharon Giglio, Robert Lemay and Beatrice Dillaby
- 6. Other business (if any).
 City Clerk P. Piecuch advised the Board, that the Board of Aldermen was holding a public hearing on March 12, 2019 relative to R-18-073, the charter amendment dealing with special elections and discussion ensued relative to these elections.
 - City Clerk P. Piecuch also stated that for the November 2019 and 2020 Presidential Primary, the City Clerk's Office would again offer extended voter registration hours on Tuesdays and Saturdays prior to the election. Discussion ensued about this as

well as current legislation in Concord that would allow voters to register at the DMV and possible other state agencies. Other legislation discussed dealt with bills in Concord that would repeal SB3 and HB1264 passed last session that was currently in litigation. There was also discussion about the possibility of new voting machines and the demo held in Concord on 2/15; that any machine decided on would have to go before the ballot law commission.

- G. Mikailov stated that in talking with the High Schools, she was dealing with Amy Riche at North and was waiting for Joanne Delgreco for South. Discussion ensued about registering the high school students on an annual basis, with it be notated that it would have to be cleared with the Superintendent's Office prior to finalizing the details. G. Mikailov motioned that the Board of Registrars, in coordination with the Nashua High Schools and Superintendent's Office, do a voter registration outreach on an annual basis. Seconded by S. Waye. Motion passed.
- 7. There being no further business before the Board, S. Waye motioned to adjourn. Seconded by G. Mikailov. Motion passed. Adjourned at 10:50 am.